
 
 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
December 11, 2014 11:30 AM – 1:00 PM 

Austin Bar Association, Longhorn Room (816 Congress Ave., Third Floor) 
 
 

1. Members Present:  Kelly Barker, Karie Rivkin, Diana Stangl, Linda Siegert,  Allen Odom, Shary 
 Tutt, Summer Jurrells, Diane Dettmann.  Melissa Joe was also present as a guest.   

 
Members Not Present:  Linda Wood, April Stanaland, Elaine Burr, Joan McClendon 
 

2. Approval of November Board Meeting Minutes:  Approved after a Motion from Karie Rivkin and a 
second by Diane Dettmann. 

 
3. Interim Email Decisions:   There were three interim email decisions made by the officers:  1) agreed 
 not to pursue obtaining a chapter credit card or using an alternative payments processor; 2) agreed to 
 form a special committee for the purpose of addressing challenges facing member firms located in the 
 central business district; and 3) agreed to conduct a drawing at the holiday luncheon for a $2,000 
 scholarship to the 2015 ALA Legal Conference & Expo in Nashville. (Note that Elaine Nielsen won the 
 drawing at the holiday luncheon.) 

 
4. Treasurer’s Report (Attachment A) - The November financial statements are attached.   It was noted 
 that we have a total cash balance of $16,608.56.  We are well under budget in expenses year to date, 
 primarily due to savings in the BOL conference stipends, speaker fees for programs, and website design 
 fees that have not been spent.  
 
5. Upcoming Due Dates and Responsibilities 

a. December 31 – Diana Stangl, Secretary, submit Minutes to national. 
b. December 31 – April Stanaland, Chair, Education and Programs, submit Educational Summary 

Report to national. 
c. January  1 – Kelly Barker, President, submit Chapter highlights for ALA News to national. 
 

6. Upcoming Educational Opportunities 
a. Managing Partner/Executive Director Forum:  February 23-24, Orlando. 

 
7. Old Business 

a. Agreed to change in venue/date for BP Appreciation Event from Radisson Hotel to Brass House on 
November 20th.  

b. Discussed possible changes to BP sponsorship packages for 2016.  Discussion was held at this 
meeting about the status of the sponsorship packages.  We are behind on the brass level packages.  
Linda Siegert noted that she thinks not allowing payment through paypal is hurting the sale of the 
packages.  Changes also need to be made to the registration form to capture more information 
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from the business partners.  Linda has been preparing invoices to send to the partners so that they 
can request a check from their corporate offices.  Discussion was held about using Square to 
process payments and whether that would be cheaper than paypal.  Additional reminders will be 
sent out to the business partners.   

c. Agreed to look at alternatives to proposed joint presentation with UT Law Career Services Office on 
nuts and bolts of private practice for new attorneys including possible partnership with State Bar of 
Texas through the Law Practice Management section.  

 
8. New Business 

a. Proposal to reduce 2015-16 membership dues.  There was discussion about whether the 
membership dues should be decreased next year.  They are currently $125/year.  New members 
have their dues waived for the year that they join.  There were several proposals discussed, 
including reducing the annual fee to either $100 or $75,  providing free monthly luncheons or 
having a drawing for a free membership or free lunches for a year.  Shary agreed to do some 
analysis and present a proposal at the next board meeting.  There was also discussion about 
waiting one year before doing anything so that both the new business partner packages and a 
change in dues were done at the same time.   

b. Report from Nominations Committee (Karie Rivkin).  Karie reviewed the process for the nominating 
committee.  She will send out an email asking for nominations for the committee.  The board 
selects one person to serve on the committee and the chapter at large will select the other 3 
members.  Once she has received nominations, Karie will send out a Survey Monkey link for the 
chapter to select the committee.  The Committee will then ask for nominations for officers and 
work on preparing a slate and send out a Survey Monkey link in February for the election.  The 
results will be announced at the February chapter meeting.   

c. Committee chair transitions in 2015 and proposed updates to committee responsibilities lists.  
Linda Siegert has a list of committee responsibilities to the business partners that was prepared 
several years ago and she will send that out for everyone to review so that more discussion can be 
held at a future meeting.   

d. Report from Downtown Austin Law Firm Alliance committee (Melissa Joe).  Melissa reported on the 
genesis of the formation of the committee.  She will be scheduling the first meeting of the 
committee in the next few weeks.  The committee members are Melissa (chair), James Cornell, 
Shary Tutt, Elaine Burr, Maria Benning, Joan McClendon, Linda Siegert, Linda Wood and Mike 
Kennedy.   

e. Approval of 2015 ALA Webinar Subscription ($450).  The Board approved subscribing to the ALA 
Webinar series for 2015.   

f. Electronic retention of Austin ALA chapter records held by Safesite.  Shary reported that the 
chapter has 18 boxes at Safesite.  Most of the boxes contain old records from committees. Shary 
will prepare a retention proposal for the board to review and vote on at a future meeting.   

g. Recommendations for possible changes to salary survey (Allen Odom).   Allen noted that we did not 
have as many participants this year as last year and also have not sold as many surveys.  He thinks 
changing the timing of the survey may help.  He will circulate a proposed timeline to the board for 
consideration for next year.  There was discussion that the time frame for the salaries could remain 
the same and that we just move up when the survey is conducted.   

h. Other business as required.   The board discussed the listserv and some of the problems with the 
current set up.  The listserv is currently run through a yahoo account and the account is actually 
owned by a former member.  The board discussed setting up a new listserv through the chapter 
website and then taking the old listserv down.  Summer will research that more and report back to 
the board.     
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Kelly noted that due to a change in policy by ALA Headquarters, the chapter can no longer purchase 
an early bird registration and assign it to a chapter member after a drawing is held without paying a 
large fee for changing the registration.   
 
There was some discussion about whether the meeting date for the February chapter meeting 
should be changed because the regular meeting date falls on the same day as the Managing 
Shareholder breakfast (February 26).   No decision was made however.   

 
9.   Committee Reports (Attachment B) - The committee reports are attached.     
 
10. Open Business 

 
11. Announcements & Adjourn 

 
 Meeting was adjourned at 1:10.   Next Board Meeting:  Thursday, January 8, 2015 at 11:30 at Austin 
Bar Association, 816 Congress, 3rd Floor. 
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December 11, 2014 Board Meeting 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Business Partner Relations Committee – Linda Wood 

The BP Appreciation was a huge success in spite of the rain.  Everyone seem to love the venue and the 
jazz music was a great added touch.   

BP sponsor registration is off to a good start but I am concerned at the number of Silver sponsors we 
currently have registered.  As of today:  Platinum filled, Diamond filled,  Gold 5 of 8 filled, Silver 4 of 22 
filled, Bronze 15 of 25 filled.  I don’t have a point of reference to compare to prior years to know if we are 
on target.  I have sent out 2 reminder emails to our BP reminding them of registration.  The registration 
does not have a company name but only the name of the person who registered.  Linda Siegert will be 
comparing those to her paid list and letting us know where we stand on total registered and paid.   We 
may need to set up a calling group to be sure everyone gets the word. 

Community Relations Committee – Joan McClendon 

The Community Relations Committee is in discussions regarding organizing a community relations event 
for Early 2015.  We should make a decision soon.   

Compensation & Benefits Committee – Allen Odom 

No report at this time 

Education & Program Committee – April Stanaland 

No report at this time 

Membership Committee – Diane Dettmann 

Diane Dettmann audited the chapter membership for year-end totals and discovered the member count 
to be off by one from what was previously reported.  ALA national reports a total of 87 members; the 
Austin chapter membership breaks down as follows:  77 primary; 7 secondary; 3 associate; 1 retired 
lifetime (does not count w/ national) for a total of 88 members.   

 Meg Land continues to send anniversary cards to current chapter members, and members of the 
committee continue to reach out to prospective chapter members.   

Communications Committee – Summer Jurrells and Linda Siegert 

The Communications Committee did not publish a monthly e-blast for December due to lack of content 
and the general business of everyone.  We will resume in January.  Also, starting in January, we will work 
with the BP Committee to spotlight our 2015 BP’s on social media weekly. 

Strategic Alliances Committee – Vacant 

No report at this time. 


